
 In-Sync Exotics 3/04/11 Board Meeting
Minutes from 1/07/11 Meeting
Called the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m.

Present:
Barbara, Helen, Chemyn, Vicky, Lakshmi, Lynne, Jodi, Ron, Eddie
REVIEWING OF THE MINUTES

Reviewed minutes from Board meeting – Chemyn makes motioned to accept & Lakshmi seconds all approved.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT
I've been able to get all of the new cats stories written and up on the web site.  I think all the incorrect information that was on the site regarding birth dates, years and rescue dates.

Jynxie, our new female lion was rescued on Nov 12 from WAO in San Antonio.

I have finished the Jan SOL and has been sent to Stan for printing.  He is donating the printing and also printing the return on envelopes.  Stan is checking with and is trying to get a mail house to either donate or discount doing the mailing for us.   I should have everything ready for mailing by the end of next week.

Tony the tiger's owner came for a visit and has given the OK for Tony to come live here IF some other things get work out on his end that have been promised to him by Billy McNamara (sp).   This should happen in the next 2 – 3 months,

The Dallas World Aq came Tuesday to talk about where we could house their Jag.  After talking with them I'm pretty sure we are all in agreement to decline this offer.  
OUR Discovery show will air on Jan 16th at 8 pm central time.  I have not talked with Scott or Kim to express any feelings as to how things seem to be playing out on Face Book.  We still need to talk about how we really want to handle things should they turn out like we think they will.

I am still trying to get title search done on the mobile home. I do have someone that can haul it off but needs the title first.  If we can't find it then we need to talk about renting a roll off dumpster.  Aron, the scrap metal guy will come tear it down at no charge as long as he can keep whatever metal he wants.

Payroll taxes have changed and I will meet with Cheri next week to see how new paychecks will be done.

Bill is no longer employed with In-Sync Justin Marshall has taken the position.  Justin will handle all CS workers, service projects and scout projects.  He will also be involved in the day to day activities at the facility in coordination with Mak & Steven.  Justin's rate of pay is 11$ per hr for a 90 hour pay period.  This is 4$ per hr less than what we were paying Bill.  Maks rate of pay is 13$ per hr for a 100 hr work week.  Mak's insurance is 32.70 per pay period.  We will need to look into insurance for Justin after 3 months.

Bryony is taking back over the visitor center and will be taking care of staffing, tracking sales, displaying merchandise, stocking & inventory, and keeping the place clean.  As far as merchandise she will work closely with Ron to keep a running total of sales and sales tax.  Hopefully Between the two we will be able to set money back to restock when necessary.

Ron Morrill is our new treasurer and will be taking on task that a real treasurer should be doing. LOL.  Ron will create budgets for us to vote on and try to follow.  I'm sure Ron has his own ideas of other things we should be doing and have not.

We have also started up a savings with Fidelity Brokerage that Ron will explain to us tonight.  We have been depositing 10% of each deposit into this account and so far have a total of I think 8,300.00 in the account at this time.  This ace will also make it so we can take stock donations.

Mak has moved into the A frame as of Jan 1st.

I am also still working with the USDA on trying to get a better guess of ages for the Leona 6 cats.  Still not have very good luck with that.

Barbara is working on the yearend tax letters.  They will be ready and mailed before Jan.   31st.

A friend of Mary Jane's has donated a large van to us which is in very good working condition.  We can use it to transport most of our cats to the vet

Kahn & Sheila have been doing very well.  They should be able to move into their own house at the end of Jan.  As soon as they do the divider fence will come down in the white boys cage and they will be able to go home to their big den!! Kahn has taught Shelia how to get on top of the dens so she is a real lion now.  She loves to chase his tail thinking it's a real cat toy.

Dinari & Jynxie intro is going pretty well.  Dinari is very smitten with her but she has a lot to give him the what for about.  She has started trying to reach through the fence to touch him so we can't leave them unattended for long periods of time.  Dinari still has times of loneliness and depression over the loss of Malikai.

Chris Chapla has installed new counter tops in the commissary along with an added light.

The lynx have been moved to the leopard enclosure and Smuggler has gone back to tiger country.  Brooks will stay in York as long as he wishes to bless us with his presents.  Harley was moved to SS to make room for Jynxie.  Both are doing very well.

We received a huge donation of meats that had become out-dated from Walmart which included T-bone steaks, New York strips and sirloins.  There was also some chicken and pork as well along with 5200 hotdogs.  We should be able to count on this at least every 3 months.

I also want to talk about the fact that A&M is no longer our choice to take our cats.  Also am think about questioning them as to why they let Scott Lope dart Harley in Leona.

· The counter top cost us $500 but the light was free

· Vicky set up agreement w/Walmart a year ago to donate meat they could not sell.  The past year we did not need so we passed to Gary at PrideRock in Terrell.  Since Brook, etc. were not eating we went to get the meat because of steaks.  When Stephen went to pickup the guy told him no one has picked up so Gary has not been getting the meat.  Stephen brought back 5,600#  but we kept only about 2,000.  7 cases of different kinds of steak, etc.
OLD BUSINESS

· Haven’t talked about the golf tournament, etc.   Mike Agnew and Ann Hinny good contacts.
· Dallas World Aqu.  – came out and saw all the possibilities of placement of our cats to make room for their cat.

· He did not want to share playgrounds until we could thoroughly clean first if we used Kenya. (But he did have very good things to say about InSync.)
· Guaranteed $5,000 for the first 5 whether it is one month or 5 months then a $1,000 for each month after that.

· We don’t want to upset our cats and with any liability.

· We are all in agreement that Vicky will call and tell him no.
· Issues w/Bill & taking care of Phoenix.   He will start feeding Phoenix on Thursday & will add Wednesday.   His expecting us to take care of his cat.   He needs to be responsible for his own cat.
· Did not come out Christmas Eve or Day nor did he call anyone to say he would not come out.

· Told him he was going to have to build Phoenix his own enclosure if he was going to stay an extended period of time.

· We as a Board need to start thinking about what we are going to do about Phoenix but don’t want anything to happen to him.
NEW BUSINESS

· New interns 

· Amanda Whitten & Stacy Tekstar (she lives in the area)
· Wild Animal Repo will be on The Discovery Channel 1/16/11 at 8p.m.
· A&M – will probably not use anymore but don’t want to burn any bridges.   Will probably start using OSU which is 5 hours away – 1 hour further than A&M.   Still upset that they allowed Scot to dart Harley and also that they did not use our equipment not did they want to use.  Every time Scot darted a cat we had to redart.
· D&O insurance

· Tony – tiger from LA – he is 10 years old.   One of two things will have to happen & very sure that it will

· Someone wants to buy the property of $3M.  Mike Sammon is strongly considering and was here last Wednesday.

· Another is to bring the property up to standard.  Bill McNamara is working with some influential people to get this done.
· Friends of Clint & Allison Eastwood so he is coming up w/funding to help Mike bring property up to standard.  Billy is 98% sure he can do this so deal is to give up Tony and bring here.  Has Mike on tape saying yes.  Tony is 10 years old.

· His current enclosure is not that bad, just does not have a minute of peace plus all the diesel fumes.  He ahs 3,000 sq feet of enclosure and playground.
· Bring property up to standard & if he agrees then has to give up Tony.
· Very hush hush

SECRETARY REPORT 
· November Kids4Cats – 5 and December - 4
TREASURY REPORT

January, 2011

· Balance Sheet – Cash on hand $16,000+Fidelity Account (see below)
· 4th Quarter Income exceeded Expenses by $32,317
· Animal care expenses rose by $4,000 in 4th quarter vs.  3rd quarter ($10,000 of medical in 4th quarter)
· Brokerage Account with Fidelity opened in December
· At least 1 stock transfer into account.
· Balance Sheet, P&L and Detailed Expense reports
· 2 cash deposits in new acct – will use as emergency fund

· People can use to transfer stock w/o paying on capital gains
· Very advantageous was to encourage people to donate.  Need to let everyone know.

· Lisa is working on newsletter so will get her to add this info

· Ron has no authority over this account only Vicky.  She can set up that only he can view or have access.

· Need to change the passwords in VC so Ken cannot get into the computer
Funds and Grants

· Grant application sent to Gus Hawthorne Foundation and PoolCorp.com

· Revised sections of Grant Proposal for 2011 (will need to get with Vicky to update it completely and also discuss 2011 budget with Vicky and Ron)

· Currently researching all the major utility vehicle makers (Polaris, Kawasaki, John Deere, etc.) to see if they have foundations.  We need a new giddy up!!

· Lisa also suggested contacting local golf courses to see if they are willing to donate their retired golf carts.

· Looked into applying for a grant with The National Swimming Pool Foundation, but their grants are only for research and academic studies related to swimming pool and spa injury and illness prevention and aquatic health benefits.  Will keep on looking for more pool grants.

· $5,000 from Mr.  Simmons from SOL
· The grant for Gus Hawthorne was only $5,000 but the packet included a large amt of info plus 5 copies of each.  They should review in February.

· Since giddy-up has been acting up started searching various possibilities of getting a new donated cart.  Will check local golf courses.

· Wrote SOL on Keenan, Cody and Malikai to Mr. Simmon so he sent $5,000

· Still working on picture books
CONSTRUCTION 

· Kiro tore pen up 
· Marvin & Eddy have been replacing parts of fences needing repair

· Gone toward maintenance phase – will be sanding & painting all enclosures this year.
· Den tops & lock downs being worked

· Let him know of any maintenance issues

· Would like creek to be done – redo retaining wall & replace wooden bridge
· Justin – assist Mak, community service
· Keeping Vicky out of process
· Per Mak – everything going ok
· We can also let Stephen know of any issues
· Will be off Tuesday & Wednesday to go to school
· Still going thru learning curve
· Will be blding rack to hold pipe (drill stem)

· Other blding material location will be behind barn.
EDUCATION 

· Tours scheduled:

January 8th:  10: a.m.,  Karen Andiel girl scout 214-405-1269

January 9th:  night tour,  Shanna Smith, 6 people 214-354-1808

February 5th:  10:30 a.m.   Girl Scout troop.  Kate reglin, contact through email
March 23rd:   1:00 p.m.-  Home school group part ii.  They came once on Nov.  11th 2010
May 4th:  t.i.  Almuni,  morning tour will provide time closer to date.

May 28th:   10:00 a.m.   Plano Park and Recreation, Andy 214-802-6858

· Spring break:

Plano, Frisco, Richardson, Allen, Mckinney are all march 14-18.   Finalize events and dates and put on flyers.   We will need around 15,000.  We had around 10,000 last year and we ran out and couldn’t pass out to many schools in McKinney and Allen.
· Cirriculum : will combine Jim Manley’s and another teacher’s and put one together after using Lisa and Ricki (since they have the most experience with schools) as consultants

· Need to get new tour guides if we plan on starting the promotion on school tours.

· Need help for

· May 4 – Barbara, Ricki?  This group has lots of good connections

· May 28 tour.   Notice will go out to over 10,000 homes

MEDICAL REPORT
We still do not have a final report on Malikai.  The report I did get, I sent to Chuck and it didn’t make sense to him either.  He is supposed to call Dr Weeks at A&M to have him do other testing and explain some of the findings.

Dinari went through a couple of days that he wasn’t feeling good but bounced back without any problems.

Raja has be diagnosed with kidney failure through blood and urine samples and has been hiding in his den a lot, drinking a lot of water, off his food, and just not feeling very well.Doc told us to do sub Q fluids to help flush kidneys and see if that would help him.  We are getting fluids into Raja and he is doing much better.  He has started eating again and today was lounging in the playground.  Mak and I are working with him on a daily basis in the vet chute with treats and back rubs to keep him from being reluctant to go in when we need him to.  He gets really upset with us right now when we have to stick him with the needle for the fluids.  We will have to do this the rest of his life.  We also started him on baytril for any possible infections.  He was also experiencing some nose bleeds which seem to have gone away shortly after we gave him his first dose of fluids.  Vet said he may have had some dry mucus membranes.

Brooks went off his food on Dec the 17th and has not been normal since.   It has been next to impossible to get him to eat anything.   As of today he is still not eating very well.   The most he has eaten in one day is about 1 1/2 – 2 pounds.   I also started him on Amoxicillin for any possible infection.   This past week he has had a better attitude, been up and about more and has pooped 3 times, which is something he hadn’t done in a week.   We recently discovered that both Brooks and Raja love beef heart so we ordered a bunch of that.   We have also been using it and pork and anything else we can find to get meds into both of them.   I have been using the steaks from Walmart to mix in with his food.   I was able to draw blood on Brooks for testing and most results were normal but did find low potassium levels.   This low level can make him not want to eat so tomorrow we will be starting him on a supplement of vitamin B complex.   The potassium supplement will come only if the vitamins don’t work.   The potassium can easily be overdosed giving us possible problems with his heart.

Freddie was seen hopping around on 3 legs and barley moving.   We took him to the vet and did xrays.   We didn’t find anything broken.   What we did find was 3 bite marks that Kami did during a scuffle.   The hock was swollen almost twice the regular size.   We put him on Amoxicillin as well and with-in about 4 – 5 days he was back to normal.

Harley had his surgery on his feet and was neutered.   Turned out he had broken bones in his feet that we removed and he has healed up real good.   He has pretty feet now.   His neuter went better than we expected.   Doc was able to find both testicles and remove them normally.

Sheila was spayed and she came through very well and without losing any of her stitches.

Gypsy has developed a callus on her left hind hock from the way she is walking.   Sometimes her hock will hit the ground and drag.   I would like to talk about getting dirt in her cage and replacing the roof.

We have completed series of worming through Nov and Dec.   We did 3 wormings 2 weeks apart.

· Sultan’s front left foot was bitten by Kaiya between 1st digit & pad

· Java – has many more bald spots that last 2-3 weeks then the hair starts growing back.  The number of spots is increasing.
· Midas – has more spots, thinning sides & loosing some weight.  Another round of chemo will begin in a week.
DONOR RELATIONS

· Number of visitors in Dec – 92

· Number of new names added to Database in Dec – 26

· Number of wanna be volunteers Dec – 5

· Now sending email with form letter to visitors that give us email address

· Sending letters to visitors that donated $100.00 or more otherwise

· Heard about us:

Drive by 1

Friend 12

Heard Lions while fishing 1

Newspaper 10

Murphy Messenger 5

Moon Lady List 1

Mailer 1

Website 3

Been here before 9
Corporate sponsor 1

Webmaster 2

Volunteer 1

Live here 12

· Sending out approx. 200 year end tax letters
VOLUNTEER COORDINATOR 

New volunteers:

Angela Culver – available weekends; has volunteered with equine therapy and with a falconer; wants to attend Colorado University next fall for wildlife biology

Marisa Goin – (16) available Sat, Sun; has volunteered feeding the homeless; has cared for horses, dogs and cats; wants to be a marine biologist; mother Becci may want to volunteer as well

Lisa Goodman – available Saturdays; has volunteered with community-related service organizations; only experience with animals is caring for own pets and pet-sitting; degree in photography

Kyle James – available Sundays; has volunteered at Rowlett Animal Shelter; used to be a fireman, but now manages a moving company for local fireman 

Lacy Milani – available Tues, Wed, Fri, Sat, Sun; experience in veterinary and human medical fields; experience with fundraising and organizing events; has volunteered with several animal rescue organizations; photography skills

Chris Morris – available Sun;  Melanie Morris’ husband; works at Dallas Zoo with hoofstock, reptiles, small mammals, birds, and caracals; experience cleaning, feeding, maintenance, construction, enrichment, etc.

Abbey Stewart – (16) available Sat, Sun; has volunteered at Museum of Nature and Science in Dallas; has to do 100 hours of volunteering for school; only experience with animals is caring for own dogs

Blake Warfield – has done community service with us, wants to help in other ways 

Wayne Washburn – available Sat, Sun; volunteers with a domestic cat rescue (cleaning cages, feeding, socializing); very talkative and enthusiastic

Amanda Whitten, our newest intern, also attended orientation.

Other:

Sent e-mail to all volunteers and supporters, asking for help recruiting new volunteers, also posted on Facebook.

We had a total of 15,239 hours logged in 2010, compared to 10,219 in 2009 (but people weren’t always as good about signing in/out in 2009)

I gave information to 509 people in 2010, interviewed 68, and had 48 go through orientation.    Down slightly from 2009, particularly in the number going through orientation, but I think that was a result of the interview process helping to weed out those who didn’t really want to work.

Discuss possible promotion of Volunteer Trainees to Volunteer level:

(those with at least 3 months of regular volunteering)

Darla Ellington – since October 2009 (but only recently moved to animal care), 52 hours

Ashley Ellington – since October 2009 (but was a Junior Volunteer, 49 hours

Cameron Steurer – since July, 72 hours

Kelli Malone – since August, 82 hours

Tom Dillon – since September, 30 hours

Melanie Morris – since September, 151 hours

Carolee Clifford – since October, 109 hours

Judy Chapla – since October, 71 hours

* Keep in mind, promotion to Volunteer does NOT mean they are certified to do all tasks alone, it simply means for those cages they are completely trained on, they can do so unaccompanied, and can be in walkways unaccompanied.

Discuss possible promotion of Volunteers to Senior Volunteer level:

(those with at least 1 year of regular volunteering)

Jake Newbrough – since June, 2008, averages 15 hours per month

Joyce Creek – since May, 2009, averages 32 hours per month

Whitney Davis – since Sept, 2009, averages 14 hours per month

Colleen Butler – since Dec, 2009, averages 33 hours per month

Rebekah McDonald – since Jan, 2010, averages 19 hours per month

Enrichment Coordinator:

We lost a couple of people from the team, and could really use one more.    

The enrichment demos continue to go well, our visitors really seem to enjoy it, and tend to follow me around for an hour afterwards, asking questions about the sanctuary  (
· Over 15,000 hours logged in 2010 with over 10,000 in 2009
· Campout dates – Spring June 14 & Fall October 8

· Vicky – Meredith asked about being a senior volunteer.  Wanted to know if her working in the commissary would hamper her in becoming one.

· She can’t move cars

· Don’t mind giving her a shirt BUT she needs to understand she cannot do anything with cats

· Issue would be if someone saw her with a yellow shirt and asked for help.

· Why not give grey shirts to ones who can move cats and keep yellow for ones that can go in with small cats.
MEDIA REPORT
EVENTS

· Event Dates for 2011:
Spring Break 

March 14-18

Easter  

April 23
Spring Vol. Camp out

May 14
Birthday Bash 

June 11

Volunteer Dinner 

July 22

Fall Vol. Camp out  

Oct 8
Tiger Trot  

TBD
Christmas Party  

December 10

· Board Dates for 2011

February 4
March 4

April 8

May 6

June 3 

July – None

August 5

September 2

October 7

November 4

December - None

· Fund Raising

· Jody, Lakshmi and Lisa met and decided to try 1 event each month

· i.e. - Bingo, garage sale, visitor do a campout (don’t really want to do so charge a very large amount of money so that no one will ask.  This would require 5-6 volunteers be up all nite to keep people from roaming around property.
Adjourn 9:45 p.m.

